

BUILDING EXCELLENCE III BOND PROGRAM

DENNY INTERNATIONAL MIDDLE SCHOOL & CHIEF SEALTH HIGH SCHOOL

SUMMER CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

Dear Neighbors,

The Seattle Public Schools' Denny International Middle School and Chief Sealth High School construction project has been granted a Master Use Permit to begin major construction work. This phase of the construction work, Project 2, will begin in June and will include the construction of a new middle school and the renovation of the existing Chief Sealth High School. The colocated campus will include:

- · All newly renovated classrooms for Chief Sealth
- A new middle school designed to support middle-school best practices
- A new galleria/commons
- · New health center
- Energy efficient windows, lighting and air systems
- Structures that meet new earthquake codes
- ADA Accessibility
- · New fire and sprinkler systems
- New separate plazas
- · Safe off-street bus loading
- New foreign language classrooms
- Renovated Auditorium

CONTINUED ON BACK

This project is made possible by voter approval of the 2007 Building Excellence III Bond.





BUILDING EXCELLENCE III BOND PROGRAM

DENNY INTERNATIONAL MIDDLE SCHOOL & CHIEF SEALTH HIGH SCHOOL

SUMMER CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

CONTINUED FROM FRONT

Chief Sealth is scheduled for completion in summer, 2010, ready for the fall school year. Denny Middle School is scheduled to be completed by winter, 2011.

During this phase of construction, there may be heavy equipment used along the streets immediately surrounding the construction site. There is no street work planned during initial construction activities. When street work is planned, we will provide advance notice to any neighbors that might be affected by that work.

As a parent or neighbor of the school, you may be impacted by the sights and sounds of construction. Seattle Public Schools, Denny International Middle School and Chief Sealth High School thank you for your continued support and understanding during construction.

If you have any questions, please contact:

Robert Evans, Project Manager Phone: (206) 658-2731 Email: revans@heery.com

BEX III Website:

http://bex.seattleschools.org

BEX Hotline: (206) 368-4082